
COUNTY OF FAIRFAX

REPORT ON COLLECTIONS

OF COMMONWEALTH REVENUES

BY LOCAL CONSTITUTIONAL OFFICERS

FOR THE YEAR ENDED

JUNE 30, 2013

www.apa.virginia.gov | (804) 225-3350 | reports@apa.virginia.gov



 

 

– T A B L E   O F   C O N T E N T S – 
 

 Pages 

 
AUDITOR’S REPORT 1-2 
 
 
FINANCE DIRECTOR’S  RESPONSE 3-4 



Commonwealth of Virginia 
 
 

Auditor of Public Accounts 
 

 

Martha S. Mavredes, CPA  P.O. Box 1295 
Auditor of Public Accounts Richmond, Virginia 23218 

 

1 

 
 
 December 19, 2013 
 
 
Sharon Bulova  
Board Chairman  
12000 Government Center Parkway, #530 
Fairfax, VA  22035 
 
County of Fairfax 
 
 
Dear Ms. Bulova: 
 

We have reviewed the Commonwealth collections and remittances of the Director of Finance and Sheriff 
of the locality indicated for the year ended June 30, 2013.  Our primary objectives were to determine that the 
officials have maintained accountability over Commonwealth collections, established internal controls, and 
complied with state laws and regulations.   

 
The results of our tests found the Director of Finance and Sheriff complied, in all material respects, with 

state laws, regulations and other procedures relating to the receipt, disbursement, and custody of state funds, 
except as follows. 

 
The Director of Finance did not comply with state laws and regulations as described below. 

 
Promptly Remit Sheriff’s Fees 
 
 The Director of Finance delayed sending $14,162 in Sheriff’s fees to the Commonwealth after collection. 
Section 2.2-806(B) of the Code of Virginia requires the Director of Finance to remit fees weekly, or twice each 
week when collections exceed $5,000.  The Director of Finance should remit sheriff’s fees as required by the 
Code of Virginia. 
 

The former Sheriff did not comply with state laws and regulations as described below. 
 
Deposit Sheriff’s Fees Timely 
 
   The Sheriff did not deposit Sheriff’s fees into his official checking account timely, as required by 
the Virginia Sheriff’s Accounting Manual and did not disburse proceeds and commissions on Sheriff’s sales 
promptly.  The Sheriff should follow the best practices for processing fees outlined in the Virginia Sheriff’s 
Accounting Manual, which recommend the Sheriff deposit all civil process fees at least weekly, or daily 
when collections exceed $200.  Additionally, the Sheriff should disburse proceeds and commissions of 
sheriff sales to the appropriate parties in a timely manner as required by Section 8.01-499 of the Code of 
Virginia     
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 We discussed this comment with the Director of Finance and the Sheriff on November 20, 2013, and 
December 13, 2013, respectively and we acknowledge the cooperation extended to us during this review. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Auditor of Public Accounts 

 
MSM:kwv 
 
cc: Edward L. Long, Jr., County Executive  
 Victor L. Garcia, Director of Finance  

Stacey Kincaid, Sheriff  
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